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New York State Assembly submits 2012 redistricting plan to United States Attorney General for preclearance


The New York State Assembly announced it submitted its 2012 redistricting plan to the United States Attorney General for preclearance. A copy of the Assembly’s submission is available to the public and can be obtained at the LATFOR offices at 250 Broadway, Suite 2100, New York, NY, 10007. The plan can also be viewed on LATFOR’s website, www.latfor.state.ny.us.


Anyone who wishes to submit comments on the 2012 redistricting plan can do so by sending correspondence to the following address with both the envelope and the first page labeled, “Comment under Section 5 of the Voting Rights Act”:

Chief, Voting Section

Civil Rights Division

U.S. Department of Justice

Room 7254 – NWB

950 Pennsylvania Ave., NW

Washington, DC 20530


For inquires regarding submission review, please contact Debra Levine or Lewis Hoppe, 

Co-Executive Directors of the Legislative Task Force on Demographic Research Reapportionment, at 212-618-1100.
